STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF THE FEDERAL REPUBLIC OF SOMALIA AT THE 38TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW
(6 May 2021, Geneva)
1. Madam President, we welcome the delegation of the Federal Republic of Somalia to the third cycle of the UPR process and thank them for their comprehensive national report.
2. Botswana commends Somalia for making substantial progress in the development of democratic processes, including passing of the National Independent Electoral Commission Law and the Federal Electoral Law by the Somali Parliament. This should contribute to the promotion of democracy, respect for human rights and rule of law in Somalia. 
3. We note with concern, reports by the United Nations that between the 1st August 2019 and 30th June 2020 there were over 300 alleged unlawful killings or assassinations and almost 500 injuries of civilians during military operations. Furthermore, we are concerned by reports that those responsible for violations have seldom been held accountable, nor have the victims been awarded appropriate remedies, reparations or rehabilitation support.
4. Therefore, Botswana has the following recommendations for  Somalia:
4.1. Investigate reports of alleged unlawful killings and ensure that perpetrators are brought to justice; and
4.2. Provide adequate rehabilitation and compensation to victims of unlawful killings and their families.
We wish the Federal Republic of Somalia a successful UPR review outcome.
I thank you, Madam President
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